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ATTACHMENT  8 
 

PROCESSING PROCEDURES 
 

 
The following process would allow Comox Zoning Bylaw Amendment Bylaw 1877, Comox 
Phased Development Agreement Authorization Bylaw 1878: 1700 Balmoral Avenue; 
Development Permit DP 17-7 and discharge of the Restrictive Covenants to be considered 
concurrently. 
 
 
1) First and Second Reading of proposed Bylaws 1877 and 1878; 

 
2) Public notification of a Public Hearing for proposed Bylaws 1877 and 1878 and discharge of 

Restrictive Covenants  FB122070 and FB12076; 
 

3) Public Hearing for proposed Bylaws 1877 and 1878, and discharge of Restrictive Covenants  
FB122070 and FB12076; 

 
4) Third Reading of proposed Bylaws 1877 and 1878; 

 
5) Completion of Schedule 1 Outstanding items to be resolved prior to Adoption of proposed 

Bylaws; and  
 

6) Adoption of proposed Bylaws 1877 and 1878; issuance of the Development Permit and 
discharge of Restrictive Covenants FB122070 and FB12076. 

 
 

 
  



 RZ 17-9, DP 17-7 
1700 BALMORAL AVENUE 

 
MAY 16, 2018 

 
U:\Dev App\2017\OCP RZ\RZ 17-9 1700 Balmoral Avenue\Reports\1_RZ 17-9_1700 Balmoral Ave_1 & 2 Read_16.05.2018.docx 
 
  Pg. 26 

 
 
 

ATTACHMENT   9 
 

REFERRAL RESPONSES 
 
 
The Town referral advised the agencies that if no reply was received by December 21, 2017, 
the Town would assume that the agency has no concerns. 

 
 

Referred to Agency: Response 
  

BC Assessment Authority Confirmation of receipt 

BC Transit Attached 
Addressed under Other Implications 
in the report 
 

Comox Valley Accessibility Committee 
 

Attached 
Addressed under Other Implications 
in the report 
 

BC Hydro Attached 

Emterra Environmental Attached 
Addressed under Development Permit 
Implications in the report 
 

Canada Post No response 

Shaw Cable No response 

Fortis BC  No concerns 

Telus No response 

School District 71 No response 

School District 93 Francophone No response 
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From: Megenbir, Levi <Levi_Megenbir@BCTransit.Com>  
Sent: December-14-17 4:54 PM 
To: Regina Bozerocka <rbozerocka@comox.ca> 
Cc: Moore, Myrna <Myrna_Moore@BCTransit.Com> 
Subject: RE: Comox Development Referral - RZ 17-9 DP 17-7 at 1700 Balmoral 
Avenue 
 
Hi Regina, thanks for your quick reply.  
 
We would only need a bus stop on the southern side, as that is the direction that buses 
would be circulating with the existing service proposal. If you are considering curb 
extensions for the crosswalk, you would want to ensure that they do not interfere with a 
bus pulling into the bus stop. Although the design and installation of bus stops is the 
responsibility of the local government partner, we have compiled bus stop standards 
within the BC Transit Infrastructure Design Guidelines to help our local partners with 
bus stop design questions: 
 
https://bctransit.com/servlet/documents/1403640670226 
 
The cost of installing a bus stop at that location would depend on the kind of amenities 
provided at the bus stop (E.g. shelter, bench etc.). Myrna (cc’d to this e-mail) should be 
able to help you with estimating the cost of purchasing a bus shelter if desired. Myrna 
should be back in the office in the early New Year. 
 
Thanks again Regina! 
 
Levi Megenbir BA, MPLAN 
Senior Transit Planner 
BC Transit 
250-995-5688 
 
From: rbozerocka@comox.ca [mailto:rbozerocka@comox.ca]  
Sent: Thursday, December 14, 2017 4:19 PM 
To: Megenbir, Levi <Levi_Megenbir@BCTransit.Com> 
Subject: RE: Comox Development Referral - RZ 17-9 DP 17-7 at 1700 Balmoral 
Avenue 
 
Hi Levi, 
Thank you for your response. 
 
About the potential for bus stop on Balmoral – do you envision it only on the southern side 
of the street for this section of the street? Could you give a cost estimate of the required 
upgrades? Do you think it would also make sense to upgrade the pedestrian crossing at the 
same time, for example provide curb extensions? Or maybe the opposite, there should be 
no curb extensions… 
This could give us an idea of what can be negotiated and with how many developers. 

https://bctransit.com/servlet/documents/1403640670226
mailto:rbozerocka@comox.ca
mailto:rbozerocka@comox.ca
mailto:Levi_Megenbir@BCTransit.Com
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Sincerely, 
Regina 
 
Regina Bozerocka 
Planner I 
Town of Comox 
1809 Beaufort Avenue Comox BC, V9M 1R9 
250 339 1118 
 
This message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity named above and  may contain information that is privileged, 
confidential or exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If you are not the intended recipient or their employee or agent 
responsible for receiving the message on their behalf, your receipt of this message is in error and not meant to waive privilege in 
this message. Please notify us immediately and delete the message and any attachments without reading the attachments. Any 
dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication by anyone other than the intended recipient is strictly prohibited. 
Thank you. 
 
 
From: Megenbir, Levi [mailto:Levi_Megenbir@BCTransit.Com]  
Sent: December-14-17 3:53 PM 
To: Regina Bozerocka <rbozerocka@comox.ca> 
Cc: McMullen, Adriana <Adriana_McMullen@BCTransit.Com> 
Subject: RE: Comox Development Referral - RZ 17-9 DP 17-7 at 1700 Balmoral 
Avenue 
 
Hi Regina, I’ve attached BC Transit’s development referral response to this e-mail.  
You’ll note that I have identified the potential to leverage amenity contribution funding to 
develop a new bus stop near the proposed development. This new bus stop would 
accommodate some routing changes in the process of being finalized for 
implementation in September 2018. Feel free to let me know if you have any questions 
or would like further comments on this proposal. 
 
Thanks Regina! 
 
Levi Megenbir BA, MPLAN 
Senior Transit Planner 
BC Transit 
520 Gorge Road East, PO Box 9861 Victoria, BC  V8W 9T5 
250-995-5688 | c: 250-508-0842 | levi_megenbir@bctransit.com | bctransit.com 

 
 
The information in this Email is confidential and may be legally privileged. It is intended solely for the named recipient. Access to this Email 
by anyone else is unauthorized. If you are not the intended recipient or the employee or agent responsible for delivering the message to the 
recipient named, please note that any use, disclosure, copying, distribution of this Email or any action taken or omitted to be taken in 
reliance on it is prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please inform us by returning a copy of the Email with the subject line 
marked "wrong address" and then deleting the Email, and any attachments and any copies of it. 
 
  

mailto:Levi_Megenbir@BCTransit.Com
mailto:rbozerocka@comox.ca
mailto:Adriana_McMullen@BCTransit.Com
mailto:levi_megenbir@bctransit.com
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From: "Brian Muir" <brian.muir@shaw.ca> 
Subject: FW: 1700 Balmoral  
Date: March 15, 2018 at 8:59:48 AM PDT 
To: "Don Cameron" <donrcameron@shaw.ca> 
Reply-To: <brian@muireng.ca> 
 
Don, I think all you need to do here is print out the message below and give it to the town, or forward to 
Regina by email.   
  
From: Mitchell, Timothy [mailto:Timothy.Mitchell@bchydro.com]  
Sent: March 15, 2018 8:11 AM 
To: brian@muireng.ca 
Cc: Gansner, Mike <Michael.Gansner@bchydro.com>; Don Cameron <donrcameron@shaw.ca> 
Subject: RE: 1700 Balmoral  
  
Hi Brian 
  
We should be able to provide service to the project with no new overhead infrastructure unless there 
are unforeseen circumstances that prevent us from doing so.  
  
We may have to change out an existing pole on the road to bring it up to standard but that would only 
be replacing existing infrastructure. 
  
Thanks 
  
  
_________________________ 
 
Timothy Mitchell 
Design Technician, DS & D   
  
BC Hydro 
330 Lerwick Rd 
Courtenay, B.C. V9N 9E5 
 
Office:     250.897.7441 
Mobile:    250.218.3244 
Fax:         250.897.7411 
Email:      timothy.mitchell@bchydro.com 
  
bchydro.com 
_________________________ 
 
 
  

mailto:brian.muir@shaw.ca
mailto:donrcameron@shaw.ca
mailto:brian@muireng.ca
mailto:Timothy.Mitchell@bchydro.com
mailto:brian@muireng.ca
mailto:Michael.Gansner@bchydro.com
mailto:donrcameron@shaw.ca
mailto:timothy.mitchell@bchydro.com
http://www.bchydro.com/
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From: Neil Banich [mailto:nbanich@wensleyarch.com]  
Sent: May 9, 2018 11:18 AM 
To: Dave Ross <dave.ross@emterra.ca>; Richard Gunderson <rgunderson@wensleyarch.com>; Regina 
Bozerocka <rbozerocka@comox.ca> 
Cc: Don <donrcameron@shaw.ca>; Jay Adams <jay.adams@emterra.ca> 
Subject: RE: Garbage room pickup 
 
Hi Regina 
Here is an updated sketch and pickup protocol, as endorsed by Dave Ross’s comment 
below  
Cheers N 
 

NEIL BANICH 
Principal  

  
301 - 1444 Alberni Street, Vancouver, BC V6G 2Z4 

T: 604-685-3529 Ext.102 C: 604-512-0549 
E: nbanich@wensleyarch.com 

wensleyarch.com 

 

 
 
Please note that any attached CAD drawings are the intellectual property of Wensley Architecture Ltd. Any use, in part or in its entirety, outside the 
limits of the intended scope is strictly prohibited. Wensley Architecture Ltd. cannot be held responsible for third party CAD drawings. Confirmation of 
the "as-built" condition is the responsibility of the user. 

 
From: Dave Ross [mailto:dave.ross@emterra.ca]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 08, 2018 3:53 PM 
To: Neil Banich <nbanich@wensleyarch.com> 
Cc: Don <donrcameron@shaw.ca>; Jay Adams <jay.adams@emterra.ca> 
Subject: RE: Garbage room pickup 
 
Hello Neil, 
This is a workable solution to getting the bins out to the street for collection. I 
have no objections to this plan and I am willing to continue to work with you to 
find alternate solutions that work as well. 
Thank you. 
 
Dave Ross 
North Island Operations Manager 
 
"Make it a Safe Day" 
 
 http://www.emterra.ca 
 Halton Recycling Ltd. dba Emterra Group and Emterra Environmental  
(Formerly dba International Paper Industries) 
PO Box 160, 2982 Ulverston Av 
Cumberland, BC 
V0R 1S0 

mailto:nbanich@wensleyarch.com
http://www.wensleyarch.com/
mailto:dave.ross@emterra.ca
mailto:nbanich@wensleyarch.com
mailto:donrcameron@shaw.ca
mailto:jay.adams@emterra.ca
http://www.emterra.ca/
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P: 250-336-8066 
F: 250-336-8077 
C: 250-331-1617 
E:dave.ross@emterra.ca  
 Please consider the environment before printing this email  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 















1

Twyla Slonski

From: rbskihog <rbskihog@telus.net>
Sent: May 4, 2018 2:34 PM
To: council
Subject: DVP 18-2

To Mayor and Council, we live at 1560 Skeena Drive Comox, BC. V9M 3J7 on the corner beside the house requesting the 
variance. Both my wife and myself have no objection to the variance being granted to our good neighbours. Ross and 
Norma Brown 

o ~ planning
copies ~ Mayor & Council
                RK / SR / MK
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